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Presidents Message  

On September 13 -14 the Vapor Trail Vettes hosted 

their ninth annual Blast event.  The weather was per-

fect with the exception of a little morning fog.  We 

had a total of 22 participating Corvettes and 12 VTV 

members Corvettes on display.  Unlike years past 

there were six couples that registered on Friday night.  

I wasnôt expecting that and will be better prepared 

with extra registration envelopes and Gimmick Ralllye 

copies next year.  

Hospitality night was crazy and fun!  The A/C could 

not keep up with the standing room only quests and 

the heat generated by betting on the Corvettes. We 

may have to start looking for larger quarters for next 

year.   

We tried two new games this year and they seemed 

to work well.  The scavenger hunt kept the drivers 

busy while we tried to space the cars out at the start 

of the rallye route.  The bean bag toss was a break 

from some other games we have repeated in the past.   

I am sure the VTV members that worked the event 

were exhausted by Saturday evening. The team work 

displayed by the VTV members was flat amazing.  

John and I have received some nice emails from 

guests thanking us for a fun weekend.   See Pictures 

in the Photo Gallery .  

Welcome to Vapor Trail Vettes, Michele Watson and 

Patty and Bill 

Santmyer!  It 

didnôt take long 

for Patty and Bill 

to win their first 

trophy at the 

VTV Annual 

Blast.  That will 

be the first of 

many for the 

beautiful car 

they own.  We 

are excited to have all of you as members in the Va-

por Trail Vettes.   

Until next month... Save the Wave!   Gale  

Upcoming Birthdays  

September 18  Judy Fitzjarrell  

September 29  Barbara Welshans  

October 1   Hector Paz  

 

                                                                   
Enjoy Your Special Day!  
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September Meeting Minutes  
By Debbie Chase  
 
Vice President, Chuck Jennings, called the meeting 
to order at 6:40 pm at Marie Callenderôs in Pismo 
Beach.  Those present were Chuck Jennings, Larry 
Wright, John and Debbie Mahoney, Doug Nicoll, 
Gerry White, Lisa, Doug and Debbie Chase, Clay 
Beck, Bill Santmyer and Michelle Watson.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
A motion was made by Larry Wright, seconded by 
Debbie Mahoney and carried to approve the Au-
gust 1, 2013 meeting minutes. 
 
Treasurerôs Report 
Chuck Jennings handed out updated copies of the 
Operating Budget for 2013, explained the income 
and expenses incurred in June, July and August 
and reported the ending balance.  
 
There was discussion regarding the club having to 
purchase and provide our own barriers next year 
for autocross.  Gale and Chuck will meet with Air-
port personnel to negotiate our contract and the 
need for us to provide our own barriers.  John 
made a motion to approve the treasurerôs report, 
seconded by Gerry and carried.  
 
NCCC Governorôs Report 
John Mahoney reported on the Monterey 
Motorsport event and the club members who at-
tended.   He encouraged club members to go to 
the Orcutt Derelicts on Sundays from 8ï10 am. 
On September 1, there were 5 Corvettes at 
the event. 
The NCCC competition points are posted on our 
website under Links. 
John will be attending the next Governorôs meeting 
on September 21st unless he can find a volunteer 
to go in his place. 
John said although the last autocross was hectic, 
we did get three sanction numbers for it.  He asked 
members if we should keep the same track config 
uration.  After some discussion, members agreed 
to keep it as is. 
Doug Nicoll asked when Gale is going to post the 
October event on Motorsport.  John said it should 
already be posted and he would remind her. 
 
John reminded everyone it is time to pay  
2014 club dues.  Renewal fees are $25 for a single 
person and $35 for family.  For new members the 
dues are $35 for single and $45 for family.  Make 
the check out to 
 

September Meeting Minutes  
By Debbie Chase  
 
VTV and give to Hector before the end of No-
vember.   
 
Vice Presidentôs Report 
Chuck reminded members again that they need 
to email him their statements for the Memberôs 
Ride section of our web page.  
 
Chuck introduced our new members Bill 
Santmyer and Michelle Watson and asked them 
to tell us about themselves. 
 
General Business 
Chuck said we need a volunteer to oversee the 
October board election process.  Larry 
Wright volunteered to do it again this year. 
Doug Nicoll asked what the club bylaws said 
about elections.  John read, ñaccept nomina-
tions at the October meeting and conduct the 
election at the November meeting.ò   
 
Doug said we should follow the bylaws.  Doug 
volunteered to accept the 
 
nominations at the October meeting, make bal-
lots and conduct the elections at the November 
meeting. 
 
Discussed the Autumn Arts Grapes & Grains 
Car Show in Santa Maria on October 5.  John 
said they are only accepting 50 cars so if our 
club members want to enter, must do it soon.  
Flyers were handed out to members.   
 
Around the Table 
Larry Wright said everyone needs to help at the 
annual event.  Itôs a combined effort and itôs fun. 
 
Michelle Watson asked if anyone from our club 
was going to the National Caravan next August.  
John Mahoney told her to contact Gale and 
Charlie Perry might go. 
 
John Mahoney said Nipomo is doing a weekly 
car show every Thursday night in front of the 
Antique store.  Reminded everyone that the 
club pays for our dinner Saturday.  On Septem-
ber 28 VAFB is having the Exotic Car Show. 
 
Sunshine Lady ï Debbie Chase 
50/50:  Chuck Jennings 
Name Tag:  Debbie Chase 
Door Prize:  Doug Nicoll 
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NCCC Regional Meeting Minutes  
By Cindy Orrico  

 

Membership Report: Cliff Harris, Regional 

Membership Director:  

 

Cliff advised of membership skyrocketing ï high-

est itôs been in 10 years!!  Whoop Hoooo.   Mem-

bership renewals are due!!!. Renewal packages 

will be sent out.  Check MUST be in by Dec 15 th , 

otherwise, database will increase dues amount.  

Cliff is requesting all checks to be in to him by 

12/1/13.   

We have a new club: Classical Glass from Taco-

ma!!!  2 members are in the database ï Gover-

nor and wife.  They state they have an average 

of 150 members.  

Motion made by #542, seconded by #325, to ap-

prove the report. Approved  

 

Competition Report: Joe Orrico, Regional 

Competition Director:  

 

Joe reviewed the Competition Calendar for the 

rest of this year.  Please see the website for all 

the new Rulebook changes!  

Joe requested a budget of $900.00 for the 2013 

Awards  

Motion made by #434, Seconded by #518.  

Budge Approved.  

The C7 logo is still NOT to be used!  NCCC does 

not have permission to use it yet.  Allen stated he 

received a letter from GM today and the rumor of 

1400 C7s shipped out is not true.  Less than 

1000.   

Motion made by #434, seconded by #414 to ap-

prove the report. Approved  

 

Regional Executive's Report: Allen Morris:  

 

Allen discussed the upcoming National Elections, 

reminding everyone to vote on all issues.  

Corvette Super Sports won 1 st  Place for Newslet-

ter and 2 nd  Place for Website!!!  YEAH!!!  Allen 

encouraged all clubs to participate in these 

contests.   
 
Allen encouraged all clubs to participate in 

these contests.  Get on the National Web 

Site and get the rules. FOR NATIONAL COM-

PETION, YOU CAN NOW EMAIL YOUR NEWS-

LETTERS & THE FIRST 50 CLUBS WILL BE 

THE ONLY ONES ACCEPTED.  GET THE RULES 

AND SEND THEM IN. We have some great 

Newsletters and Websites in our region.  

 

  

 
NCCC Regional Meeting Minutes  
By Cindy Orrico  

 

National Convention winners were announced. 

The Davisôs and Perryôs were winners. 

National convention for 2014 is scheduled for Au-

gust 25 -29 th  in Savannah, Georgia.  

2015 Convention is tentatively scheduled in the 

Poconoôs, August 22-27 th .  

Allen requested a motion for the Regional Offic-

ers to receive their $150.00 for attending the Na-

tional Meetings in St. Louis.  

Motion #434, Seconded #552.  Approved.  

 

Allen stated the following dates for approval for 

the 2014 meetings:  

 Feb 1 ï Corvettes West ï Cask & Cleaver, 

Riverside  

 May 10 ï Paul Kerper, Irvine OC Vettes  

 Sept 20 ï Richard Barbour ï Victor Valley 

 Vettes, Victorville  

It was requested to approve a budget of $100 for 

ñWest Coast Regional  Plaques for the St. Louis 

meetings to reserve tables. Approved  

 

Old Business  

 

None.  

 

New Business   

 
Discussion was held about having another Regional 
Convention in Las Vegas . Thirteen clubs voted yes and 

one club no.  

The following people and clubs have volunteered to do 
certain things: 

Joe Orrico Will be the front man for Spring Mountain 
Track ï NO TRACK NO EVENT, Allen Morris ï Overall 
event person ï Budget ï Contracts, Ellis Chee ï 
Checks, Tech ï Las Vegas Corvettes, Joe Orrico ï 
Track, Cindy Orrico ï Registration, Mike Groves ï Las 
Vegas Corvettes ï Hotel ï Will work with Cindy and 
Allen, Low Speed ï Vettes óRô Us ï Joe Orrico will con-
firm, High Speed ï Super Sports, Rallye ï Pomona 
Valley, Car Show ï Inland Empire Corvettes, Admin-
istration ï Newport Harbor.   

Thank you John and Debbie Mahoney for attending 
the Regional Governors meeting on Saturday,  I am 
sure it was a very long day for you.   
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Club Members Business Cards  Tech Corner  
By Jim Carson  

L ǎǇƻƪŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ƻǊŀ ŀǘ .ŜŀŎƘ CǊƻƴǘ !ǳǘƻ ǘƻŘŀȅ ǿƘƛƭŜ 
ƎŜǩƴƎ ŀ ǎƳƻƎ ŎƘŜŎƪΦ {ƘŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƘŜ 
±¢± ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ ǎƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ 
ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭΦ {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ƻƴŜ Ŭƴŀƭ ǘŜǎǘ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ 
ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ŘƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ŀǳǘƻƳƻǝǾŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΦ 
{ƘŜ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǎƪŜǘŎƘȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ǎƻƳŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ ǎƳƻƎ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǾŜƘƛπ
ŎƭŜǎ нллм ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿŜǊΣ ƭƛƪŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ /ƻǊπ
ǾŜǧŜǎΦ 9ǎǎŜƴǝŀƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƛƭ ǇƛǇŜ ǎŜƴǎƻǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ 
ǳǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴ-ōƻŀǊŘ h.5 LL ǎȅǎǘŜƳ όhƴ .ƻŀǊŘ 
5ƛŀƎƴƻǎǝŎύ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƭǳƎƎŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜΣ 
ǊŜǎǳƭǝƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ŦŀǎǘŜǊ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ {ƻΣ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭƭȅ L ŀǎƪŜŘ ƛŦ 
ŀ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǝƻƴ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎǝƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǇπ
ǇŀǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭΣ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǳƴŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ŀƊŜǊ ƳŀǊπ
ƪŜǘ ƳƻŘƛŬŎŀǝƻƴǎΦ όaȅ ƎǊƛǇŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ 
ƛǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴϥǘ ƳŀǧŜǊ ǿƘŀǘϥǎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƻŘ ŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ 
ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊ ǇŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǎǘύΦ .ǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ 
ōŜŜƴ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ȅŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ŘƛŘƴϥǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƛƴπ
ŦƻΦ Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ƭƛƪŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƻ ƭŀǘŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ /ƻǊǾŜǧŜǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǇπ
ǇǊƻǾŜŘ όŜȄƘŀǳǎǘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎΣ ǎǳǇŜǊŎƘŀǊƎŜǊǎΣŜǘŎΦύ ōǳǘ 
ǿƘƻ ƪƴƻǿǎ ǿƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǘƘŜ /т ŀƴŘ ŜƳŜǊƎƛƴƎ ŀƊŜǊ ƳŀǊƪŜǘ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΦ 
aƻǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǊŜΦ 
  

�&�O�X�E���0�H�P�E�H�U�¶�V���1�H�Z���&�D�U�� 

 
Congratulations on your 2011 Grand Sport,    

Gerry!  


